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RECREATION CENTER OF SUN CITY, INC. 

Club Organization Committee 

March 13, 2019 
 

Chair Dan Schroeder called the meeting to order at 10:00am in the Lakeview Center Board Room. 

 

Present:  Chair Dan Schroeder, Co-Chair Sue Wilson, COCs James Terasinski, Rita Sanders, Darrell 

Hogg, Connie Sherman, Pat Clucker, Fred Schweer, Carl Stein, Nancy Nixon, Dottie Paradis, Linda 

Porto, Bernice Darish, Gail Varenhorst 

 

RCSC Staff:  None   

 

Guests:  Cardholder Joe Porto 

 

Approval of Prior Meeting Summary:  The February 13, 2019 Meeting Summary was approved as 

presented. 

 

Report by Myrna DeBruyne, Member Services Coordinator:  Distributed to the Committee for 

review and reads: 

 

Two Clubs have not submitted their 2018 Financial Statement (due January 31st): 

 

120 Clubs have submitted their Membership Rosters.  108 have been processed and are ready to be 

submitted to RCSC Information Technology Department. 

Report by Dan Schroeder, Chair: Dan reported that the Clubs Office has confirmed that club flyers 

can only be on the display board or visitors center and cannot be placed at the Miniature Golf 

locations or Lawn Bowling locations.   It was asked for there to be continued effort to pursue clubs 

request for displaying their flyers in different location.  Dan also reported that he checked on the 

temperature of the Lakeview pool and it is heated and set at 85 degree. 

Report by Sue Wilson, Co-Chair:  Nothing to report 

 

COC Reports:   

 

James Terasinski – Nothing to report 

 

Rita Sanders – Stated that the Yacht Club is getting organized with the requisite officer list filed and 

the clubs rules and regulations.  Still has not been able to meet with Rockhounds due to scheduling 

differences. 

 

Darrell Hogg – Nothing to report 

 

Connie Sherman – Stated that two of her clubs are still not getting along.  One of the clubs has new 

officers so perhaps the situation will improve. 

 

Pat Clucker – Nothing to report 

 

Fred Schweer – Nothing to report 
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Carl Stein – The Mini Golf Club still has the problem of getting their club information out to 

interested Cardholders since they can’t put flyers in certain areas.  Appreciate Chair Schroeder 

pursuing this further. 

 

Nancy Nixon – Inquired as to clarification that the COC Club assignments remained the same as 

2018 and this was confirmed. 

 

Dottie Paradis – Nothing to report 

 

Linda Porto – Has visited with several of her clubs.  One of her clubs had a conduct report written up 

on one of the Members and the Member asked to see the report and was denied.   

 

Bernice Darish – Nothing to report 

 

Gail Varenhorst – Nothing to report 

 

Old Business:  Committee Contact list was distributed and reviewed. 

 

New Business:  None 

 

Announcements:  None 

 

Adjournment:   The meeting adjourned at 10:17am. 

 

Next Meeting:   April 10, 2019 at 10:00am – Lakeview Board Room 

 

Respectfully Submitted,   

 

 

Nancy Nixon, Secretary   


